
The Maryland Transportation Authority (MDTA) provides the following list of Firms conflicted 

from pursuing the Nice Bridge Design Build Contract.  These firms may not submit, or be part of 

a team submitting a Statement of Qualifications or Technical Proposal.  Firms submitting 

proposals that are conflicted may be found to be reasonably not susceptible of being selected for 

award in accordance with COMAR 21.  

 

• AB Consultants, Inc. 

• Alvi Associates, Inc. 

• Armand Research Group, Inc. 

• Athavale, Lystad & Associates, 

Inc. 

• Coastal Resources, Inc. 

• Constellation Design Group, Inc. 

• E2CR, Inc. 

• EA Engineering, Science and 

Technology, Inc.  

• ESD Associates 

• Findling, Inc. 

• Integrated Control Systems, Inc. 

• Johnson, Mirmiran & Thompson 

• Navarro and Wright Consulting 

Engineers, Inc. 

• Northeast Engineering, Inc. 

• Remline Corp. 

• RJM Engineering, Inc. 

• TransTech Engineering 

Consultants, Inc. 

• The Wilson T. Ballard Co.  

• WSP USA (formerly Parsons 

Brinkerhoff) 

 

**Please note this is not a complete list of conflicted firms since it does not include the firms 

under consideration for award for the Nice Bridge Comprehensive Construction 

Management and Inspection Services Contracts (“NB CMI Contracts”).  MDTA makes no 

representations regarding the completeness of the list. 

 

MDTA currently has an active procurement, MDTA Contract No. 2017-02, Nice Bridge 

Comprehensive Construction Management and Inspection (CMI) Services (“NB CMI 

Contracts”). Those firms who have been selected to submit Price Proposals have been notified by 

the MDTA in writing.  Therefore, these selected firms know or should know that they will be 

conflicted from pursuing the NB Design Build Contract NB 0543-0000.   

 

With the exception of the firms listed above and the selected firms from the active procurement 

MDTA Contract No. 2017-02, no other firms are known to have restrictions in participating in 



the NB Design Build Contract NB 0543-0000 at this time. It is anticipated that the MDTA will 

be presenting the NB CMI Contracts to the Maryland Board of Public Works (BPW) in October 

2018.  MDTA will update this list of conflicted firms, to include the awardees of the NB CMI 

Contracts, once the recommendations for award are made public. 

 

If you have any questions or require any additional information, please submit an email to 

mdtaprocurement@mdta.state.md.us. 
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